
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE- SEPTEMBER 4, 2001 

SECOND QUARTER OPERATING RESULTS � 2001 
(BUDGET SUB- COMMITTEE MEETING OF AUGUST 28, 2001) 

Recommendation 

The Budget-Sub-Committee recommends: 

That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Director of Finance, dated 
August 28, 2001, be approved. 

Report of the Director of Finance 

The Director of Finance in consultation with the Commissioner of Corporate Services 
recommends: 

 
That the following 2001 Second Quarter Operating report be received for information purposes. 

Purpose 

To report the operating budget vs actual results to June 30, 2001. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The June second quarter variance analysis attached compares actual operating results for the 
first six months of 2001 to the year-to-date operating budget. The year-to-date budget presented 
in this report was based on spending patterns of last year. The overall departmental 
calendarization of the operating budget has not been completed as yet. This review is prepared 
on a partial accrua l basis that is, only large revenue streams or expenditures incurred have been 
accrued. This report provides the current status of both departmental and corporate expenses 
and revenues for the six-month period ending June 30, relative to the 2001 year-to-date operating 
budget. 

 
The combined excess of revenues over expenses (balances transferred to reserves) is not 
directly indicative of the final year-end results.  

 
Second Quarter Ahead of Budget 

 
At the end of the second quarter, as show below, the excess of revenues over expenses is 
$1.4m. This result is made up of revenues exceeding budget by $390,000 and expenses that are 
below budget by $1.0m. This difference represents a 1.3% positive variance from the annual 
budget and the main factors giving rise to the variance are summarized below: 
 

 
Revenues 
 PIL�s (Payments in Lieu of Taxes) 

 
 

0.2 
 Planning Revenues (0.3) 
 Investment Income 0.5 
 
 
Expenses   

0.4 
 

1.0 
 

Year-to-Date Revenues Net of Expenses $1.4M 

 



 

 

 
This year-to-date variance is not necessarily indicative of the final year-end results. More detailed 
comments are provided in the following paragraphs. 
 
Revenue 

 
Actual Revenues shown below are at $49.1m as of June 2001, $390,000 over year-to-date 
budget of $48.7m. The majority of the second quarter increase is in corporate revenues and 
grants-in-lieu of taxes which were reduced somewhat by planning revenues being below budget.  

  
 
 (Millions) 

2001 Budget
   $

YTD Budget
$

2001 Actual 
$ 

Variance
$

Taxation 59.9 24.0 24.0 0.0
Reserve 8.8 4.3 4.2 (0.1)
Fees & Services 28.4 14.9 14.7 (0.2)
Corporate 7.6 3.5 4.0 0.4
Grant-in-Lieu / Other     5.4     2.0     2.2    0.2  
 110.1 48.7 49.1 0.4

 
Taxation 

 
Property tax revenue of $23.9m represents the interim billing for residential, commercial, 
industrial properties. The final residential property tax billing was issued in July 2001. The final 
commercial & industrial property tax billing is expected to be issued in September 2001. 
 
Supplemental Taxes 
 
Supplemental taxes represent those taxes billed annually for newly constructed properties that 
were not placed on the roll at the beginning of the year. Supplemental taxes have not been billed 
as yet. These bills are expected to be issued in the third quarter. 
  
Grant-in-Lieu 
 
The grant-in-lieu revenue is the final property tax billings for Provincial, Federal, Hydro, Railway 
lands and Regional properties. The majority of the Grant-in-lieu billings will be issued in the third 
quarter. 
 
Reserves & Corporate Revenue 

 
Reserves of $4.2m are primarily booked based on budget and are slightly under at this point. 

 
Corporate revenue is currently at $3.4m and exceeds the year-to-date budget of $71,000. Fines 
and penalty charges of $1.8m and is on target at this point.  Interest income is currently at $2.0m 
and exceeds the YTD budget by $500,000. This is the result of a stronger than expected cash 
position. The balance of corporate revenues are close to target. 

 
Fees and Service Charges 

 
Fees and service charges total $14.6m at the second quarter mark and are slightly under year-to-
date budget by $212,000 or 1.4%. Building Standards permit revenue at $6.4m, $788,000 over 
the year-to-date budget of $5.6m.This is the result of the continued growth in residential, 
commercial and industrial development in the City. The City=s development reflects a continued 
strong Provincial and GTA economy. The building permit revenue excess over budget at year-
end will be placed in the new reserve set up last year to assist in stabilizing the tax rate in future 
years when building permits start to decline. 

 
Highlights of other fees and service charges are as follows: Planning revenue at $503,000 is 
lower than the year-to-date budget of $828,000; Engineering revenue of $424,000 is slightly 



 

 

higher to the year-to-date budget of $369,000; Recreation revenue at $5.4m is on target when 
compared to year-to-date budget of $5.4m; By-law revenues $459,000 is on target when 
compared to year-to-date budget of $451,000. Plumbing permits revenue at $534,000 is on target 
when compared to year-to-date budget of $490,000. 

 
Expenditures 

  
Actual departmental expenditures as shown below are $41.1m for the first six months below 
when compared to the calendarized budget of $42.0m.  The majority of the departments are 
below budget at this point as a result of a delay in the hiring of staff. The balance of the non-
salary expenditures consists of a multitude of contracts for road and building maintenance, winter 
control, other contracts, supplies and services.  

 
Corporate expenditures as shown below including debenture payments, professional fees, 
reserve contributions, etc. are on target currently at $3.4m and which is close to the year-to-date 
budget of $3.5m. 
 
 
 (Millions) 

2001 Budget
   $

YTD Budget
$

2001 Actual 
$ 

Variance
$

Departmental 95.0 42.0 41.1 0.9
Corporate 7.6 3.6 3.5 0.1
Contingency 2.0 0.1 0.1 0.0
Capital / Revenue     5.5     2.8     2.8     0.0
 110.1 48.5 47.5 1.0

Conclusion 

Based on the year-to-date budget for the Second Quarter of 2001, the excess of revenue over 
expenses is $1.4m.  This represents a 1.3% positive variance to-date. The actual year-end 
variance may be different. Any year-end balance will be transferred as per the City�s policy to the 
appropriate reserves. 

Attachments 

2001 Second Quarter Operating Results 

Report prepared by: 

Barry Jackson, Director of Finance, ext. 8272 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Councillor B. Di Vona 
Chair 
Budget Sub-Committee 
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